Install Outdoor Classroom

As part of Riderwood’s Green School initiative, we propose to construct an outdoor classroom on the school grounds to provide an opportunity for authentic, hands-on environmental learning.  Pending approval, the classroom would be built in the Spring of 2014.

Location:

See Attachments A and B.  The outdoor classroom would be built on a gentle slope overlooking the newly-renovated schoolyard habitat on the southeast corner of the school grounds.

Pending approval, the school will contact Miss Utility to survey the classroom site.

Design:

See attachments C and D.  The classroom is modeled after existing classrooms at Padonia Elementary and Pot Spring Elementary. The classroom would consist of 2 rows of 3 benches, set at a diagonal, with a path separating the rows and a teacher’s podium in front.  Each bench would be built from two 2x6x8 composite decking boards.  The seats would be mounted to posts using trapezoid brackets cut from pressure-treated lumber.  Each bench would be supported by 3 posts built from 4x4s, with each post 15” below grade and 15” above.  (The height is an appropriate and comfortable seat height for elementary students to write or draw on clipboards.) The posts would be secured in concrete footers with 10” diameter tubes.

Podium:  See Attachments F and G.  The podium replicates the existing podium at Pinewood Elementary’s outdoor classroom pictured in the photos, except that our top ledge would be made of a more durable material. The post would be a 6x6, sunk 25” below grade in a concrete footer.  The top ledge would be PVC white vinyl poly board (2 pieces together to combine for a thickness of 1.5”).  The supporting pieces would be 2x10 pressure-treated lumber and the lip in front would be a 2x4.

A thick layer of mulch would cover the ground underneath the seating area.

Materials:

See attachment E for specific list of materials to be purchased for the benches.  The materials for the podium will be donated (see below).
Building and Funding:

We do not need any County funds for this project.  The cost of materials for the benches will be covered by parent donations previously collected for Green Team initiatives and additional money committed by the PTA.  Greg Hines, of Monocacy Builders in Baltimore County and the father of a current Riderwood student, has worked with two other fathers of current students on the design of this project and will oversee the construction.  He is also donating the materials for the podium.

Maintenance:
The Green Team will maintain the benches and podium.  We do ask that the BCPS grounds crew replenish the mulch as necessary, in accordance with their mulching schedule for the rest of the school grounds, and continue to mow the grass around the perimeter of the mulch.
